
Welcome back! 
 
I hope you have all had a chance to unwind and spend time with your       
family. 
 

This year will be outstanding! 
 
We have many new learning opportunities to engage and add richness to 
your child’s learning. 
 
Thank to those of you who completed our end of year survey. We do listen 
and tweak. We will be moving to mini surveys throughout the year around 
areas we would like feedback on. I do encourage you to take the time to let 
us know your thoughts as they help us to tweak and improve. 
 

The first change is regarding this newsletter…  Newsletters will be   
fortnightly. Any notices that come up during that time will be loaded up 

to our App and Facebook page.  
  
God Bless 
Jacqui Luxton 
 

Week 1 Term 1 

3rd February 2020 
School website www.stmarys.ac.nz  

School Facebook www.facebook.com/groups/stmarysschoolwanganui 

School App From the Google Apps / Play Store: SchoolAppsnz St Mary’s School   



Meet the Teacher Interviews 
Thursday 20th February 
This is your opportunity to share your hopes, needs and concerns 
with your child’s teacher. 
It is important that we work as a team to set your child up for  
success. 
You can book two different ways. 

1)    www.schoolinterviews.co.nz 

       The event code 28bfy  

       Follow the instructions 

2)   Ring Ivy and she will book you in 
 

We finish at 1pm on Thursday 
20th February. 

 

Who to see… If you have a query or concern regarding your child 

please see your child’s Teacher first. If you still require assistance please see 
your child's Team Leader as follows: 
 
Junior Team 
Dallas Limpus: 
Student from JLC, Room 3, 4 and 5 
 
Middle Team 

Cath Daignault: 
Students from Rooms 6, 7 and 8 
 
Senior Team 
Ian Kerr: 
Student from Rooms 9, 10 and 11 



Government School’s Donations Scheme  
Our Board of Trustees voted to opt into the new Government Donations 
Scheme for schools in 2020.  
 

This means that the school will receive additional funding of $150 per child 
for agreeing to stop asking families/whanau for donations.  
This means that in 2020 we will not ask families for a school donation. 
The $150.00 will be used to cover the costs of trips, class materials, visiting 
performances etc.  
 

As St Mary’s is a State integrated school the school donation scheme does 
not replace Attendance Dues. You must still pay attendance dues to the 
proprietor of a state integrated school to cover the cost of property-related 
matters – these remain compulsory.  
We think that the new scheme will benefit everyone in our community, 
however we want to make sure that the we do not have to cut the number 
of opportunities we offer to children.  
Under the new scheme, there are some costs that schools can still ask   
parents to contribute to:  
 Overnight school camps will be exempted from the Donations Scheme, 

which means that Boards will still ask family/whanau for costs  towards 
school camps that have an overnight component.  

 Parents will continue to pay for extra-curricula music lessons provided 
at St Mary’s School. 

 Parents will be asked to pay for weekend and after hours sports teams 
as participation in these types of activities is voluntary and that         
participation incurs a charge.  

 Parents will still be charged for the ‘take-home’ component of the Year 
7/8 technology programme – so that children can bring home the 
things that they make in woodwork, metalwork, food technology etc.  
We are working with Cullinane College to fine tune the details. 

 
 
On the following pages I have included the Ministry Fact Sheet or to view 
the actual document in full size please click on the following...  
https://www.education.govt.nz/assets/Documents/School/donations/MOE-Donations-
Scheme-Info-A3-FA-Web-2-DEC.PDF  

https://www.education.govt.nz/assets/Documents/School/donations/MOE-Donations-Scheme-Info-A3-FA-Web-2-DEC.PDF
https://www.education.govt.nz/assets/Documents/School/donations/MOE-Donations-Scheme-Info-A3-FA-Web-2-DEC.PDF






Kia Ora 

My name is Vivienne East and I am a Registered Nurse based at 

the Whanganui Hospital. I visit St Mary’s School throughout the 

school year offering support, advice and referrals for any health 

concerns that parents, caregivers or teachers may have. 

Some of the health problems include: allergies, nutrition concerns, 

growth and development, immunisations, puberty concerns, bed-

wetting, toileting issues, vision and hearing, parenting support. 

I can be contacted on my mobile on 021 373 212 or through the 
Whanganui Hospital on 06 348 3343 or you can email me on 
vivienne.east@wdhb.org.nz 
Nga Mihi 

Viv 

Year 7 and 8 education sessions will take place on Tuesday the 18th February 

at 9.30am in the library. 

Parents and caregivers are welcome to attend. 

For more information please contact Vivienne East, Public Health Nurse on 

021 373 212 

mailto:vivienne.east@wdhb.org.nz


Uniform Reminders 
We take great pride in our school and it begins with uniform! Students looked 

stunning as they arrived this morning. We want these standards to stay high. 

Please remember hair ties should be Navy or Black, no nail polish, no rings or 

bracelets. Taonga and crosses are fine but must be tucked in. Thank you for your 

efforts in ensuring our students are the best dressed in town. 

No Hat  

No Play 

Summer sports notices are coming home. 

Please return these promptly so we can get teams and coaches sorted. 

 Touch Rugby  

 Primary Volleyball        

 Intermediate Volleyball  

 T-Ball   



February 
 

Monday 3rd:  

 Powhiri  for new students 
Thursday 6th: 

 Waitangi Day 
Friday 7th: 

 Intermediate Team Building Day 

 Gifted & Talented 
Tuesday 11th: 

 PTA Meeting 7pm (Gala planning) 
Wednesday 12th: 

 Rotary Readers 

 Kapahaka 

 Technology Yr 7 & 8 

 Assembly Room 11 2pm 
Friday 14th: 

 Mass @ Cullinane Rooms 10 and 11 
Monday 17th: 

 Bike Skills 
Wednesday 19th: 

 Rotary Readers 

 Kapahaka 

 Technology Yr 7 & 8 
Thursday 20th: 

 School closes 1pm for Parent Interviews 
Friday 21st: 

 Gifted & Talented 

 Mass @ Cullinane Rooms 4 and 5 
Monday 24th: 

 Volunteers Thank You BBQ 5 - 7pm 
Wednesday 26th: 

 Rotary Readers 

 Kapahaka 

 Technology Yr 7 & 8 

 Assembly Room 10 
Friday 28th: 

 Gifted and Talented 

 Mass @ Cullinane Rooms 6 and 7 

March 
 


